
Balloons Above the Valley Hot Air Balloon Launch Site 
Use Permit P19-00303 

Planning Commission Hearing September 2, 2020 

“K” 
Public Comments 



1

Hedge, Emily

From: Lynn Mullins Nelson <jlmeggs@aol.com>
Sent: Saturday, August 22, 2020 5:24 PM
To: Hedge, Emily
Cc: m2morgan@hotmail.com
Subject: Fwd: Balloon Launching
Attachments: Balloons over house Sept 21, 2019       IMG_4111 (2).jpg; Ballon over house Sept 21, 

2019       IMG_4422 (1).PNG; Ballons landing 100 ft away Aug 10,       2019 IMG_
4136.PNG; Ballons over residences Oct 9, 2019       IMG_4137.PNG; Balloons coming by 
low       IMG_4144.JPG
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Ms. Emily Hedge 
Planner III 
Napa County Planning, Building, and Environmental Services 
1195 Third Street, Ste. 210 
Napa, CA   94559 
 
Dear Ms. Hedge, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to review and consider our request that you deny additional hot air 
balloon launches at 5360 Washington Street, and increase regulation enforcement of balloon flight 
violations. 
   
We have some concerns regarding the regulation of balloon flights in Napa Valley as follows:. 
 
#1 Safety - for the passengers and for multiple residences over which these aircraft are 
flying. Attached are photos of balloons drifting over and landing near our residence at 5468 
Washington Street just north of Trubody Lane.  Some of the balloons come from the South and some 
come from the North due to multiple launching sites. The number of balloons airborne on any day has 
been steadily increasing over the past few years and some days we count more than 10 in the air at 
one time.    We have witnessed balloons scraping the top of our redwood trees (well under the 500' 
clearance rule).  We have also witnessed multiple "crashes" into vines and had a medivac helicopter 
awake us one morning when a passenger was injured and had to be flown out. On Sept 21, 2019 two 
balloons from the current launch site at 5360 Washington Street flew north from the launch site over 
our redwood trees and seemed to catch a down draft directly toward our roof.  I have attached photos 
I took from my front yard which show how close they were.The balloons were hovering much less 
than 500' over the top of our house bumping each other at times, both blowers going full bore, 
imagine if there were two more following them.  There are also power lines in the area serving a 
cluster of homes around us. It concerns us that so many balloons are not only flying overhead but 
now launching in such close proximity to residential areas. 
 
#2  Privacy - Many of the balloons passing over or near our residences are low enough to hear 
conversations coming from the passengers in the basket.  At times we draw our shades for fear that 
they are able to see in our bedroom. This is an intrusion on our privacy and once again indication that 
they are flying way too low! (see attached photos).  On Aug 10, 2019 two balloons landed in the field 



2

just outside our back door within 100' which was a violation of the administrative permit they now fly 
under.  The noise and commotion caused by the low flights and landings is disturbing to not only us, 
but our neighbors, our dog and the dogs next to us that bark at them.  Attached is a picture taken 
from our back door of the landing approx 100' from our property so you can see how close they are to 
the residences here.  There are also two additional photos attached which show how low they fly over 
our neighborhood. 
 
When a winery or other type of business seeks permitting they are required to do environmental 
impact studies.  Has there been any of these studies required or provided by the balloon companies 
seeking permits?  The balloons are impacting our environment! We believe there needs to be a 
stricter limit to the locations and number of launches including how many balloons from all companies 
that can be up at one time. There should also be defined regulations, penalty's imposed and 
enforcement of flight regulation violations. 
 
It has come to our attention that the company launching at 5360 Washington Street has applied for a 
permit to increase the number of launches.  We hope you will be prompted by the attached photos 
and our concerns to deny the increase in launches.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Barry and Lynn Nelson 
  
 
 
 











1

Hedge, Emily

From: Stanley Smith <stan1973@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 18, 2020 1:27 PM
To: Hedge, Emily
Subject: P19-00303:Balloons Above the Valley use permit

[External Email - Use Caution] 

I live at 1140 Vineyard Lane directly south of the balloon launch site and have lived there over 50 years. I have 
had balloons fly over my house within 50 feet where you can hear the people in the balloon talking and the loud 
noise of the propane heater when the pilot wants to ascend or maintain altitude. The balloons have landed in the 
open field next to my backyard to unload passengers and to take on new ones. This  was an invasion of privacy. 
 
I question the initial study checklist dated January 2019. 
 
Page 4  1. Aesthetics  b. Substantially damage resources,including but not limited trees. Prior to receiving the 
administrative permit P19-00235 the land was used as a English Walnut orchard and was cleared to launch 
balloons.  
 
Discussion 
a-d  The project does not include any physical improvements on the site.What about the walnut orchard being 
removed and gravel brought in to provide a driveway to the launch site? 
 
Mitigation Measures: None required. What about all the trees that were removed and the gravel brought in to 
extend the driveway? 
 
11. Agriculture and Forest Resources  
     a-b No Impact was checked. What about the walnut orchard removal? 
 
Page 5  e) Involve  other changes conversion of farm land. Checked no impact. 
 
Discussion 
e. No physical improvements are proposed to convert farm land.This was done prior to receiving the 
administrative permit P19-00235 
 
Page 15  x111. Noise would the project result in: 
a. Generation of substantial temporary or ambient noise levels.checked less than significant 
Was the noise study done  with 11-15 people in the balloon and were there two balloons launching at the same 
time? This will greatly raise the noise levels. 
 
Thank you for considering my concerns, 
Stanley Smith 
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Hedge, Emily

From: 719gmaj@gmail.com
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 4:42 PM
To: Hedge, Emily
Subject: Fwd: Balloon Launching, Public Meeting

[External Email - Use Caution] 

PLEASE NOTE:  The City of Yountville declined a similar permit. There are a great many people that have 
issues with the balloons. It would behoove the committee to research this a bit further and also to look at some 
of the Facebook postings from private residences regarding the action of the balloon pilots.   
 
I was notified at the last public meeting but I have not been notified formally of the September 2 meeting. 
Please put me on your list for future notifications. I live at 1214 Carrell Lane, within 1000 feet of the proposed 
launch site. The letter below is what I sent to Yountville. I feel it definitely applies to your public meeting as 
well. Respectfully, Judy Lindsey 
 
 

From: Judy Lindsey <719gmaj@gmail.com> 
Date: May 29, 2020 at 11:03:35 AM PDT 
To: publiccomment@yville.com 
Subject: Balloon Launching 

  
My name is Judy Lindsey. I have lived on Carrell Lane, Napa, (about 2 miles 
south of Yountville) for over 50 years. Consequently, I have dealt with the 
Balloons for some time. Yes, they are beautiful to look at. BUT, there is another 
side to them that most people do not realize. The heaters are very noisy and they 
hover very low. They will tell you that they have a 500 foot limit, from the 
ground, that they adhere to unless they are landing. This is not accurate. The large 
percentage of time, they are below that height. I can hear talking, see cameras, 
etc. I don't really want to stop the balloons. It would be ideal if they could launch 
away from residences. I realize that that is not always possible. However, if they 
would adhere to the height regulations, many of us would not have an issue. 
Please consider this. It would be helpful to have a process to notify authorities 
when they go below the 500 feet.There also must be some type of penalty to the 
Balloon companies. Something more than a "slap on the hand". What the owners 
of the Balloon companies are telling you is NOT how the pilots function.,  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Judy Lindsey 
1214 Carrell Lane 
Napa, CA 94558 
707-252-2477 





1

Hedge, Emily

From: Lynn Mullins Nelson <jlmeggs@aol.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 26, 2019 8:34 AM
To: Hedge, Emily; Bordona, Brian
Cc: m2morgan@hotmail.com; leslie@ryderhomes.com
Subject: Fwd: Balloon Launching
Attachments: Balloons over house Sept 21, 2019     IMG_4111 (2).jpg; Ballon over house Sept 21, 

2019     IMG_4422 (1).PNG; Ballons landing 100 ft away Aug 10,     2019 IMG_4136.PNG; 
Ballons over residences Oct 9, 2019     IMG_4137.PNG; Balloons coming by low     IMG_
4144.JPG

 
Dear Brian and Emily, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to review and consider our request that you deny additional hot air 
balloon launches at 5360 Washington Street, and increase regulation enforcement of balloon flight 
violations. 
   
We have some concerns regarding the regulation of balloon flights in Napa Valley as follows:. 
 
#1 Safety - for the passengers and for multiple residences over which these aircraft are 
flying. Attached are photos of balloons drifting over and landing near our residence at 5468 
Washington Street just north of Trubody Lane.  Some of the balloons come from the South and some 
come from the North due to multiple launching sites. The number of balloons airborne on any day has 
been steadily increasing over the past few years and some days we count more than 10 in the air at 
one time.    We have witnessed balloons scraping the top of our redwood trees (well under the 500' 
clearance rule).  We have also witnessed multiple "crashes" into vines and had a medivac helicopter 
awake us one morning when a passenger was injured and had to be flown out. On Sept 21, 2019 two 
balloons from the current launch site at 5360 Washington Street flew north from the launch site over 
our redwood trees and seemed to catch a down draft directly toward our roof.  I have attached photos 
I took from my front yard which show how close they were.The balloons were hovering much less 
than 500' over the top of our house bumping each other at times, both blowers going full bore, 
imagine if there were two more following them.  There are also power lines in the area serving a 
cluster of homes around us. It concerns us that so many balloons are not only flying overhead but 
now launching in such close proximity to residential areas. 
 
#2  Privacy - Many of the balloons passing over or near our residences are low enough to hear 
conversations coming from the passengers in the basket.  At times we draw our shades for fear that 
they are able to see in our bedroom. This is an intrusion on our privacy and once again indication that 
they are flying way too low! (see attached photos).  On Aug 10, 2019 two balloons landed in the field 
just outside our back door within 100' which was a violation of the administrative permit they now fly 
under.  The noise and commotion caused by the low flights and landings is disturbing to not only us, 
but our neighbors, our dog and the dogs next to us that bark at them.  Attached is a picture taken 
from our back door of the landing approx 100' from our property so you can see how close they are to 
the residences here.  There are also two additional photos attached which show how low they fly over 
our neighborhood. 
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When a winery or other type of business seeks permitting they are required to do environmental 
impact studies.  Has there been any of these studies required or provided by the balloon companies 
seeking permits?  The balloons are impacting our environment! We believe there needs to be a 
stricter limit to the locations and number of launches including how many balloons from all companies 
that can be up at one time. There should also be defined regulations, penalty's imposed and 
enforcement of flight regulation violations. 
 
It has come to our attention that the company launching at 5360 Washington Street has applied for a 
permit to increase the number of launches.  We hope you will be prompted by the attached photos 
and our concerns to deny the increase in launches.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Barry and Lynn Nelson 
  
 
 
 










